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IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL

February 2, 2018

«Owner_Name»

«Address1»

«Address2»

«Address3», «Prov» «Postal Code»

“This notice applies to your vehicle, VIN #«VIN»

Triple E Recreational Vehicles Recall CA#8894-1

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National
Traffic & Motor Vehicle Safety Act. Triple E Recreational Vehicles has
decided that certain 2002 thru 2013 Empress. Signature. Invitation,
Commander, Embassy, Regency, Regency GT, Regal, Senator, MOT trailers,
Roughneck trailers, Topaz trailers & fifth wheels, Unity, Serenity. Libero, Free
Spirit & Free Flight models manufactured between April 2001 and June 30,
2013 fail to conform to Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard

Description of Noncompliance:

On certain vehicles equipped with Kidde fire extinguishers with black plastic handles
and valves, the fire extinguishers may become clogged or require excessive force to
activate. Also, the nozzle may detach from the valve assembly with enough force that
it could cause injury, and fail to discharge. In case of fire, failure of the extinguisher to
function could result in injury and/or property damage.

To Have This Modification Performed:

We request your assistance to have this Safety issue corrected. Please follow
the included information from Kidde manufacturing and contact Kidde at 1-
855-233-2882 or website www.kidde.com

For U.S. Residents

If Triple E Recreational Vehicles fails or is unable to remedy this potential
defect without charge, you may submit a written complaint to the
Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New
Jersey Ave. SE, Washington, DC 20590 or call the toll free Vehicle Safety
Hotline at 1-888-327-4236; (TTY: 1-800-424-9153) or go to

hitp://www.safercar.gov
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Thank you for your anticipated assistance.

Sincerely,

fud W

Brad Wall
Customer Relations/Warranty Manager
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